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Message From Grand Knight

Knight Time Singers		
The Knight Time Singers perform November 17 for the residents at Faith Country-
side. They entertain at area nursing homes, bring joy and laughter to others. The 
“show” is a combination of singing a few jokes. The KC Singers have been active for 
nearly 20 years.

The holiday season is upon us once again and as I write this message I can’t stop 
staring out of the window. It is mid-November and snow is everywhere. By the time 
you receive this newsletter, we will have held our annual memorial Mass for Brother 
Knights who passed away in 2014, and celebrated the Thanksgiving Day holiday 
with our families. These two events provide a wonderful means of remembering, 
sharing and giving thanks to God for the relationships we 
have made and blessings that have been bestowed on us.

One of the greatest virtues involved with being a member 
of the Knights of Columbus is that we belong to a charitable 
organization whose mission is to provide resources both 
financial and spiritual to the many recipients of our good 
works. This is a practice that we engage upon throughout 
the year and especially during the holiday season. This year 
our council along with the ladies auxiliary will again be 
adopting a needy family for Christmas.

On November 30th, we will be decorating the hall for the 
Christmas season. Our annual Christmas Party and Awards Banquet will be held on 
December 13th this year with cocktails beginning around 6:00 p.m. and dinner at 
7:00 p.m. We are asking all who attend to bring a canned good for the Highland Food 
Pantry as price for admission. The presentation of awards will follow immediately 
after dinner. Music will be provided by Kevin Heim for our listening pleasure. Also, 
please phone in your reservations to assure adequate meal planning. There is also 
a sign up sheet on the bulletin board at the hall.

On December 9th at 7:00 p.m. we will be holding a 1st Degree meeting just 
before our general meeting if we have candidates. All councils in the District 81 
area are asked to hold such a meeting every quarter as long as there are candidates 
from any of the four councils ready to join our order. Additionally, we may have 
the opportunity for a 1st Degree meeting in between Christmas and New Year’s 
Day. Again I would like to ask all Knights who have sons that are 17½ years of age 
or older on December 9th, to consider asking them to join our council. Joining the 
Knights of Columbus is a great legacy to pass on to the next generation.

On Sunday, December 14th we will be visiting area nursing homes to sing Christ-
mas carols. All are welcomed and encouraged to come out and participate in this 
event. We ask that everyone meet at the hall at 12:00 noon.

We had a very good response with the 2014 Vocations Raffle and would like to 
thank all who participated. The drawing takes place December 6th. Looking ahead, 
our annual vocations fundraiser is quickly approaching. We will be sending out letters 
very soon 
containing 
information 
abou t  t he 
2015 event. 

O n  b e -
half of my 
wife Janet, 
I would like 
to wish all 
members of 
the  High-
land Knights 
of Colum-
bus Coun-
c i l  1 5 8 0 
a n d  t h e i r 
families a 
very Mer-
ry Christ-
mas and a 
Blessed and 
Happy New 
Year.

Joe Wet-
more, Grand 
Knight

Memorial Mass Offered for Souls of Deceased 
A Memorial Mass was celebrated on Tuesday, November 25th at the Knights of 

Columbus Hall.  
The Memorial Mass was offered for the souls of all deceased Knights of Columbus 

Council members.  Prior to Mass, a ceremony was conducted and Grand Knight 
Joe Wetmore read from the Order’s necrology, as the Knights and their families 
assembled prayed for the members who died within the last year.  

Thank you to all the members who assisted in making this a special occasion 
for our Council.

In remembrance of Brother Knights Ralph E. Bellm, Robert F. “Bob” Winning, 
Joseph G. “Butch” Geiger, Clarence “Sled” Frey and Sir Knights William L. Chappel, 
Vincent B. “Van” Thuenemann, Paul M. Capelle, Hollie M. Willmann.

Bring in the New Year with a visit to the Special Bingo at the Highland Knights 
of Columbus on Wednesday, December 31.  

The Special Bingo begins promptly at 12:30 pm.  
The First Game Card payout is $200 with the next 23 Game Card payouts of 

$100 each.  
Come out and enjoy 2025825 a good time with friends and family.  Proceeds go 

to the Knights of Columbus Charitable works.

Special Bingo Set For December 31

Thank You				    Photo by Bill Napper
Jim Gutzler (left) presents a check to Dan Kapp, chairman of the Beer and Wine 
Tasting Extravaganza, a check for a portion of the alcohol which was sold at the 
event. Thank You Jim!
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ATTENDANCE 
PRIZE

The name of Mark Rickter 
was drawn at the last meeting.  
Had he been present he would 
have received $320.00 for at-
tendance at the meeting.  Next 
month’s prize will be $330.00.  
The prize increases by $10.00 
each month until another mem-
ber is present and wins.  Re-
member you must be present at 
the meeting to be able to win. 

The membership number in 
the last newsletter belonged 
to Frank Padak.  The number 
was located in the 4th Degree 
News article.  Had he been at 
the meeting and told the Grand 
Knight that it was his member-
ship number in the newsletter, 
he would have won $50.00.

Look for your membership 
number inserted in this month’s 
Newsletter, show up at the next 
month’s meeting and identify 
yourself to the Grand Knight 
that you are the holder of that 
membership number and win 
$50.00.

This time of year we many times find ourselves over-
whelmed with the preparations for Christmas, the shopping, 
cooking, wrapping and sending cards and letters.  Please take 
time to prepare yourselves for the 
real meaning of Christmas, the birth 
of our Savior.  May each of you be 
blessed with the true blessing that 
is Christmas.

HONOR GUARD ACTIVITY
Thanks to the many who served 

as honor guard for the Annual Me-
morial Mass honoring those mem-
bers of our council and assembly 
who have passed away in the past 
year.  

EXEMPLICATION
All members of the 3rd degree have the opportunity to 

advance to the 4th degree by attending the exemplification to 
be held Saturday February 28, 2015 at The National Shrine of 
Our Lady of Snows in Belleville.  A great opportunity with 
little travel involved.  Start making plans now to attend. If 
you need information or an application, just let Jerry Gen-
teman know.  4TH Degree members, it is up to you to invite 
a 3rd Degree member to join.  Don’t wait for someone else 
to do it for you.

4th DEGREE NEWS

OUR CONDOLENCES
To Brother Knight Rick Kampwerth on the loss of his mother, 

Agnes Kampwerth
To Brother Knight Pete Tucker on the loss of his mother, 

Betty Tucker
To Brother Knight Thomas Geiger on the loss of his father, 

Brother Knight Joseph Geiger
To Grace Frey on the loss of her husband, Clarence (Sled) Frey
To Brother Knight Scott Korte and especially his wife Tammi 

on  the loss of her father, Clarence Frey

OUR MEMBERS HONORED
Congratulations to the following individuals for their long 

steadfast support of the Knights of Columbus. The Honorary Life 
members are recognized for the distinction of 25 years of continu-
ous service at the age of 70 or 50 years of continuous membership 
regardless of age. The Honorary Member is recognized for the 
distinction of continuous membership for over 25 years at the 
age of 65. The 25 year recognition is presented for 25 years of 
continuous membership.

All of these members will be honored at our 2014 Christmas and 
Awards Dinner to be held December 13th at 6 pm at the Knights 
of Columbus hall in Highland.

Honorary Life Members		  Honorary Members	
	

Dennis P Tabor			   Thomas J Giger		
Donald R Johannes 			   Jerry D Weber		

	
William L Basler			   William A Napper	

		
Dennis P Tabor
		
50 Years Members			   25 Years Members

Cyril B “Pete” Korte 			  Denis J Bellm
Paul B Musenbrock 			   Virgil R Wilke

Memo from the Financial Secretary
Merry Christmas & Happy New Year!  
With the New Year, it is time to pay your 2015 dues.  Please 

stop by the Hall and drop off your dues or even better join us for 
the Christmas party on December 13th and pay your dues at that 
time.  Regular members are $30.00 per year, Fourth Degree dues 
are an additional $8.00, Honorary Members pay $10.00 per year 
and Honorary Life Members pay no dues.  

You can also mail your dues to;
	 Martin Klostermann, F.S.
	 90 Meadowlark Lane
	 Highland, IL 62249

FAMILY OF 
THE MONTH

November’s Family of the 
Month award goes to a Brother 
Knight, and his family for their 
continued service and support 
to the Church, our Council and 
our Community.

Our Brother Knight, his 
Lady and their three children 
are frequent volunteers at the 
many functions our Council 
sponsors. The sausage and 
chicken dinners, Kirchenfest, 
Schweizerfest and Lenten Fish 
Fries are all included. Most 
recently at the sausage supper, 
all of the members of his family 
pitched in and helped provide 
customers with first rate ser-
vice. Our Brother and his Lady 
realize the value of a catholic 
education as their children at-
tend both St. Paul School and 
Mater Dei High School.

Our Brother Knight sup-
ports the military service by 
participating as a host in the 
Honor Flight Program and is 
our council’s current Mem-
bership Director. He is also a 
member of the degree team. His 
Lady is an officer of the Ladies 
Auxiliary where she currently 
serves as Vice President. Their 
children have also stepped up 
many times in the past and fill in 
wherever they are needed. Their 
names are Morgan, Peyton and 
Emerson and we sincerely ap-
preciate their efforts! 

It is with great pleasure that 
we have selected the family of 
Matt and Lynn Dermody as our 
November 2014 Family of the 
Month. Congratulations from 
Highland Council 1580.

SENIOR KNIGHT 
OF THE MONTH

We have selected as No-
vember’s Senior Knight of the 
Month, a Brother Knight who 
continues to provide service and 
support to the Church, Commu-
nity and our Council.

The Brother Knight joined 
our council only recently. He 
demonstrated his support of the 
Council immediately by work-
ing several Wednesday night 
Bingos, calling out numbers 
when bingos were announced 
and picking up the paper from 
the tables.

Our Senior Knight of the 
Month is a member of our St 
Paul parish. 

It is with deep appreciation 
that we have selected, Jerry 
Sugg, as Senior Knight of the 
Month for November, 2014.

KNIGHT OF 
THE MONTH

We have selected as Novem-
ber’s Knight of the Month, a 
Brother Knight who contributes 
much his time and talents to St. 
Paul Church, our Knights of 
Columbus Council 1580 and the 
Highland community.

Our Knight of the Month is 
a person who does not seek the 
limelight, yet he is a vital part of 
the Knights of Columbus. 

He and his lady worked the 
KC sausage supper recently in 
the kitchen making it one of the 
best events that has been held 
this year.

Our Brother Knight put his 
expertise to work and has made 
the entrance way to the hall a 
beautiful place for folks to enter 
as they come into our building 
as he laid the entranceway 
flooring. 

His quality work has really 
floored everyone at the hall. 

He is a past Kirchenfest 
chairman and renders much of 
his love to the church through 
his good works. 

His love of St. Paul church, 
the Knights of Columbus, and 
his family, make him a fine 
example of what it truly means 
to be a Knight.It is with great 
pleasure that we select Randy 
Luitjohn as the Knight of the 
month for November 2014. 

Congratulations from the 
Highland Knights of Columbus 
Council 1580.

Indoor Garage 
Sale Set

The Ladies Auxiliary will be 
hosting their Indoor Garage 
Sale on January 15, 1-7 pm and 
January 16, 8 am – noon.  

Save the date for your after 
Christmas shopping.  

There are fun items through-
out the “Garage.”

For more information please 
call Kaye Plocher at (618) 791-
1156.

Where Do You Plan To 
Ring in The New Year?
New Year’s Eve Dance

Knights of Columbus Council 1580

Wed., Dec. 31, 2014 • 9:00 pm - 1:00 am
For Tickets Call 618-654-9049

Knights of Columbus Hall
Rt. 143, Highland, Illinois

 Music by: RX Blues Band
 $15.00 per person B E F O R E  D e c  2 0  •   $20.00 per person A F T E R  D e c  2 0

 Purchase early to save and ring in New Year at KC Hall
!Bar opens at 7 p.m.
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December Birthdays/ Anniversaries

LTC Is an Important Piece of the Puzzle 
There are many financial 

consultants and retirement au-
thorities who emphasize the 
need for a long-term care (LTC) 
product for estate preservation 
and family protection. While 
many commercial life insurance 
companies have gotten out of 
the long-term care business, the 
Knights of Columbus considers 
LTC a very important piece of 
the family protection puzzle. 
The Order has been actively 

offering our members this prod-
uct for nearly 15 years without 
a premium increase on current 
policyholders. Members who 
wisely purchased an LTC plan 
from the Knights in 2000 are 
still paying the same premiums 
today. Even better, our LTC 
coverage is backed by the full 
strength of the Order, which 
remains rooted in our strong 
Catholic values. Talk about 
stability when it counts. 

If we have not spoken about 
your need for LTC coverage in 
your family portfolio, please 
take some time out of your 
schedule to meet with me. 

Remember, long-term care 
policies are underwritten based 
on your health, and you most 
likely will never be any health-
ier than you are today. 

Brent Knebel, FICF 
(618)401-7354 

Brent.Knebel@kofc.org 
niemyeragency.org

______From The Editors______
Please send us your ideas, or articles by January 19th and it will 

appear in the next Newsletter.  You can email your article to knight-
shighland@gmail.com for inclusion in our Newsletter.

Please check your parish bulletin for our current newsletter or 
our website at http://www.highlandkc.org/kc/Newsletters.asp . 

To update your email, cell phone, Birthday, Anniversary, or post-
al address changes send us an email at knights@highlandkc.org.  
If you use a cell phone as your primary phone service please let us 
know your number so we can update our records.  

You can reach our website at www.highlandkc.org.  
Herb Durbin 

Chris Chalfant
Bill Napper

Newsletter Editors

December Birthdays
  1 - James Franey
  1 - Brian Gnaedinger
  1 - Jerry Prusa
  1 - Judy (Henry) Shannon
  2 - James Kampwerth
  2 - Louis Renko
  3 - Timothy Mcginley
  3 - Marilyn (John) Wolters
  4 - Karen (Richard) Accornero
  4 - Joseph Galeaz
  4 - Glenn Hoyt
  4 - Corey Lawrence
  4 - Roy Marti
  4 - Timothy Schuette
  4 - Richard Tscherney
  5 - Rev. Carlos Bohorquez
  5 - Denice (Paul Ray) Capelle
  5 - Roger Frey
  5 - Suzanne (James) Gallatin
  5 - Mary (Douglas) Hundsdorfer
  5 - Jane (Eugene) Plocher
  6 - Mary Balke
  6 - Mary (Eugene) Korte
  6 - Kaye Plocher
  6 - Terry Snyder
  7 - Donna (Anthony) Budde
  7 - Duane Frey
  7 - Diane Kutz
  7 - Holly (Mike) Rongey
  7 - Angela (Bradley) Scott
  7 - Arthur Timmermann
  7 - Darlene (Arthur) Timmermann
  7 - Judy (Terrence) Zeisset
  8 - Jason Klein
  8 - Deborah Provinzano
  8 - Max Rudolph
  8 - Tonie (Donald) Speraneo
  9 - Roscoe Ammann	
  9 - Jennifer (Robert) Douglas
  9 - Eugene Huck
  9 - Gina (Chris) Korte
  9 - Barbara (Vernon) Rakers
  9 - Robert Schwarz
  9 - Connie (Joseph) Whalen
10 - Donald Schmitz
10 - Sharon (Kurt) Schriewer
11 - Stephen Ferguson
11 - Chad Plocher
12 - Steven Gruner
12 - Bernadette (Raymond) Voss
13 - Excelsa (Artemio) Basuel
13 - Francis Boeser
13 - Mary (Duane) Gruenenfelder
13 - Gaye Michael
13 - Melvin Walter
14 - Edward Fischer
14 - Janey (Jeffrey) Miller
14 - Marie Weis
15 - Grace (Clarence) Frey
15 - Danny Kloss
16 - Bernice (Earl) Duncan
16 - Paul Finkes
16 - Brent Korte
16 - Felicitas Korte
17 - Ray Hereford
17 - Jean (Jerry) Weber

18 - Eugene Bruggemann
18 - Rick Kurwicki
18 - Chris Martz
18 - Terry Zobrist
19 - Robert Drda
19 - Edwin Haselhorst
20 - Franklin Eilerman
20 - Jeffrey Goestenkors
20 - Keith Koch
20 - Brian Ramsey	
20 - Joanne (Sam) Schwarztrauber
21 - Elizabeth Ann Eilers
21 - Kelly Verfurth
22 - Betty Jacober
22 - Carla (Jay) Wildhaber
23 - Derek Burns
23 - Virgil Wilhelm
24 - Kerry Becker
24 - Courtney (Chad) Klostermann
24 - Virginia Koch
24 - Joseph Reidelberger
24 - Denise (Lowell) Wellen
25 - Michael Cloin
25 - Jeffrey Gall
25 - Margie Holshouser
25 - Bambi Lea (Rick) Kurwicki
26 - Daniel Grandame
26 - Robert Hammer
26 - Louise (Kevin) Hemann
26 - Barry Keller
26 - Jack Landolt
26 - Margaret Wall
28 - Maggie (Andrew) Abendroth
28 - Jeffrey Dubach
28 - Robert Kloss
28 - Aaron Poehling
28 - Carol (David) Rakers
29 - Arthur Flaiz
29 - Brent Hustedde
29 - Diane (Michael) Kleinhoffer
29 - Roger Landmann
30 - Melvin Long
30 - Connie (Richard) Sanvi
30 - Dianne (William) Twyford
30 - Kenneth Wagner
30 - Thomas Zobrist
31 - Sue (Kevin) Buchmiller
31 - Rev. Charles Edwards	

December Anniversaries
  1 - Chris & Gina Korte
  3 - Robert & Roleen Wessel
  4 - Bradley & Sherri Obermark
  4 - Ronald & Gayle Thole
  6 - Russell & Diane Kloss
  9 - Louis & Janet Renko
11 - Craig & Julie Frydrych
11 - Christ & Emily Schwarz
16 - Chris & Angie Wernle	
16 - Harold & Pat Klaus
17 - Dan & Jyl Wallace
17 - Joseph & Connie Whalen
19 - David & Suzanne Butler
26 - Gary & Karen Feldmann
26 - Bret & Sheila Gruender
26 - Eugene & Jane Plocher
26 - Leo & Carol Landmann
27 - Christopher & Mallory Korte	
27 - Andrew & Laura Jansen
27 - James & Suzanne Gallatin
27 - Edward & Troby Gagen
27 - Paul & Linda Dunker
28 - William & Mary Chappel
29 - Eugene & Mary Korte
30 - Robert & Jennifer Douglas
31 - Joseph & Pat Galeaz

2014 Soccer Challenge Held
On October 24 boys and girls from our community participated 

in the Annual Soccer Challenge.  For over 10 years the Highland 
Council has participated in this annual event, with hundreds of boys 
and girls 9 though 14 having a chance to compete by taking penalty 
kicks on goal.  This year more than 25 students participated from 
the Highland area.  Kids and adults alike enjoyed the beautiful fall 
afternoon, not to mention a day off school.  The event was held 
on the Friday of Parent Teacher conferences so students were not 
in school that afternoon.  The Council awards certificates to all 
participants and a “Council Champion” certificate to each boy and 
girl in 6 different age groups from nine years of age to fourteen 
years old.  The Council Champions are then invited to participate 
in the District Level event competing against the winners of the 
Edwardsville and Collinsville Councils. Congratulations to our 
council winners:

Age 9 - Cole Basden &  Karli Dant; Age 10 Luke Darling and 
Lauren Herman; Age 11Cameron Mortland; Age 12 – Austin Davis, 
Galena Stewart and Sam Hengehold

Council 1580 sponsored the District Level competition on 
Wednesday October 29th.  According to Soccer Challenge Chair-
man Chris Durbin, the results of the District competition were:

District Winners
From Edwardsville: Allison Hollingshead (11) & Zachary 

Hunter (12)
From  Collinsville: Shannon Wobbe (13)
From Highland: Cole Basden, Karli Dant, Luke Darling, Lauren 

Herman, Cameron Mortland, & Sam Hengehold
These players were all invited to attend the Regional Competi-

tion held at Mater Dei on Sunday November 2nd. 
A special thanks needs to go out to Brother Knights Bob Vance, 

Brent Knebel and Terry Marks for their help with the 2014 Soccer 
Challenge.

Scenes From Soccer Challenge

Soccer Challenge
More than 25 students participated from the Highland area. 
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HATS OFF
To Brother Knight Randy Luitjohn for 

being selected Knight of the Month
To the Bother Knight Matt and Lynn Der-

mody for being selected as the Family of the 
Month

To Brother Knight Jerry Sugg  for being 
selected as the Senior Knight of the Month

To all of the Brother Knights, Ladies Axil-
lary Members, and their 
family that participated 
in the Marian Prayer 
Service on October 28th.

To every Brother 
Knight and member of 
the Ladies Auxiliary who 
participated in or whose 
family participated in 
helping with Council 
activities.

To all Members of Council 1580 for their 
dedication to the Charities of the Knights of 
Columbus

To the Members that have gone before us 
and were remembered in our Memorial Mass 
on November 25th, that they will be remem-
bered in our prayers.

To all the Brother Knights and Families 
that made the Memorial Mass a solemn and 
reverent event for our deceased Brothers

Ladies 
Auxiliary 

News
     It’s December - time for prayer, preparation 

and parties.  
Prayer and preparation to make a welcoming 

home in our hearts for our dear Lord and then 
parties to celebrate with family and friends. 

Take care to balance activities so God gets the 
best of us at this busy time of year as we reflect on 
the true meaning of the celebrations.

     Gear up for January’s Annual Indoor Ga-
rage Sale on the 15 & 16, clean out your closets 
and donate those items to the Auxiliary booth, or 
consider renting a table yourself and make a little 
cash and downsize at the same time!

Bingo pie bakers for upcoming months are:
Dec. 3rd  Regina Lipski
Dec. 10th  Juliana Linenfelser
Dec. 17th  Ruth Langhauser
    Start out the New Year right and come back 

to the Auxiliary!  
Even better – bring a friend and new member 

with you! 
Many hands make for light work and the work 

is always filled with fun and laughter. 
So come on back and see what you’re missing.  

Meetings are on the 1st Tuesday of the month at 
7:00 pm.

New Year’s Eve Dance
Knights of Columbus Council 1580

Wed., Dec. 31, 2014
9:00 pm - 1:00 am

                                  For Tickets Call 618-654-9049
Knights of Columbus Hall

Rt. 143, Highland, Illinois

 Music by: RX Blues Band
 $15.00 per person B E F O R E  D e c  2 0
 $20.00 per person A F T E R  D e c  2 0
 Purchase early to save and ring in New Year at KC Hall

Bar opens at 7 p.m.

Stay Safe 
Stay at the Holiday Inn

Reservations? 
Call 651-1100

Where Do You Plan To Ring in The New Year?

Read This Bulletin 
On Line 

www.highlandkc.org


